Minutes of the Regular Meeting, September 2nd 2020     

Minutes of the Meeting of the Library Board of Trustees
September 2, 2020 - 7:30PM
Brookline, NH

Present:
Ed Cook, Dave Partridge, Shannon Guay, Karen Jew, Kim Rogers     


Pat Leonard, Director 

Absent: 
None
The meeting was called to order by Ed at 7:32PM
Due to the COVID-19/Coronavirus crisis, and in accordance with Governor Sununu’s Emergency Order #12 pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04, this Board is authorized to meet electronically.    

Ed, Chair

Stated he was participating electronically from home, attendance in person was not reasonably practical due to COVID-19, and could hear the proceedings

Dave, Treasurer
Stated he was participating electronically from home, attendance in person was not reasonably practical due to COVID-19, and could hear the proceedings

Karen, Secretary

Stated she was participating electronically from home, attendance in person was not reasonably practical due to COVID-19, and could hear the proceedings

Shannon, Member

Stated she was participating electronically from home, attendance in person was not reasonably practical due to COVID-19, and could hear the proceedings

Kim, Member

Stated she was participating electronically from home, attendance in person was not reasonably practical due to COVID-19, and could hear the proceedings

Administrative

Meeting Minutes – No amendments were suggested for discussion.
Kim motioned to adopt the regular meeting minutes, as written, from August 5th. Shannon seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 5 (Ed, Karen, Kim, Shannon, Dave)

Nay: 0 

Abstain:0
Motion passed.

Treasurer’s report:

The finances continue to be on target for this part of the calendar year. Continued to work with QuickBooks to find a solution to the direct deposit payroll issue but there wasn’t a workable solution. Discussed with the Town of Brookline how they handled this issue and recommends the Library utilize the same local payroll service as the Town to resolve the issue. 
Dave motioned to engage the same payroll/tax service, utilizing the same pricing structure, as the Town of Brookline. Kim seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 5 (Ed, Karen, Kim, Shannon, Dave)

Nay: 0 

Abstain:0

Motion passed.

Director’s report:
Space Planner has viewed the building and has copies of the building plans. He hopes to submit a report by the end of September. 

Continued dialog with staff consideration over reopening plans and brainstorming additional services. Curbside program is going well and will continue, downloads are increasing. Outdoor story time and curbside crafts remain active. Little Free Libraries seem to be utilized by the community. 
Absolute Mechanical checked the heating and cooling system and the need to bring in 


filtration system. The current system is efficient and in good working condition. 

Discussions on Phase III Reopening plan and changes/modifications to the 

building. Currently recommending a “wait and see” approach through the summer and the Trustees will reassess at the end of September/beginning of October. Consideration will be given to local and statewide Covid-19 numbers at that time, State Library guidelines, local school decisions, and staff comfort levels. Schools are currently scheduled to open on September 9th.
TASK: Pat will work with staff to create “How To” videos to help OPAC browsing. Pat will also implement changes to the website homepage to help patrons access information. 

Ann Somers submitted her recommendations for succession planning to ensure proper maintenance of Library and Annex spaces going forward. Her “Asset Protection/Joint Loss/Budget/Succession Plan” addendum for the Library and Annex will be stored at the Library. The Trustees thank Ann for her many years of volunteer service to the Library. 
TASK: Karen will reach out to Ann and other groups to find a workable long term solution to ensure proper maintenance.  

New Business/On Going/Additional Items
Public Input: None
Additional discussions regarding Covid-related shutdowns and reduced hours, impacts to health insurance, vacation accruals and library closure schedule for the remainder of the year. Also discussed portable HEPA filters. No changes were recommended at this time.
Wintertime book drop off was discussed and the library will reopen the book drop. 

TASK: Pat will reach out to the Town to see what their policy is on long term illness. 

Pat discussed the start of budget planning season is coming up and we will discuss details at our September budget meeting.

Motion by Dave that the Board go into non-public session. Seconded by Karen. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 5 (Ed, Karen, Kim, Shannon, Dave)

Nay: 0 

Motion passed.



The Trustees entered into non-public session at 8:50pm



The Trustees reconvened at 9:19pm

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board to discuss the 2021 budget will be on September 23rd at 7:30PM via Zoom.
At 9:19PM Karen motioned to adjourn the meeting. Kim seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 5 (Ed, Karen, Kim, Shannon, Dave)

Nay: 0 

Motion passed.

Submitted,

Karen Jew, Secretary

